Haynes Township Board Minutes
May 6, 2020

The regular meeting of the Haynes Township Board was called to order at 7:00 PM, on May 6,
2020 by Supervisor Effrick, members present: Clerk Schefferly, Treasurer Campbell, Trustee
Campbell and Trustee Quick

Minutes of the April 1, 2020 board meeting were read and it was moved by Trustee Campbell
and seconded by Supervisor Effrick to approve the minutes, all ayes motion carried.

The Treasurer report: $365,542.94 in the general fund. It was moved by Trustee Quick and
Seconded by Supervisor Effrick to approve the treasurer report, all ayes motion carried.

Vouchers #5867 - #5879 were presented to the board for payment. It was moved by Supervisor
Effrick and seconded by Treasurer Campbell to pay the bills presented in the amount of
$4,615.21 all ayes motion carried.

Clerk Schefferly said that she had received the contract from C & S Dust Control. The cost for
the township residents will be the same as last year. The company has been sold to the owner’s
grandson and nephew but the previous owner will help this year for a smooth transition.

Clerk Schefferly said that she had been receiving e-mails regarding the Revenue Sharing for the
remainder of the year. The State thinks that the revenue sharing could be down as much as 50%.
Last fiscal year’s revenue sharing was $63,816.00.

Trustee Campbell said that the revenue was down for the Road Commission also.

Clerk Schefferly said that board has not received a contract from the Harrisville Fire Department.

May receipts:

2900 State of Michigan revenue sharing $10,425.00
2901 Huron Community Bank interest $39.28
2902 Alpena Alcona Credit Union MM interest ~ $48.81
Total May Receipts $10,513.09

There not being any further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned



